
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: October 9, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Art Across Indee 

 

DISCUSSION: 

At the July 7, 2025, City Council Work Session, staff and council reviewed proposals to increase art 
installations in the community and considered ideas such as lighting the mill. 

One proposed initiative is to begin by installing Bollard-style lighting in Brimmer Park, similar to the 
image below:  

 

This plan would include removing the existing flagpole and light currently located at the park’s center, 
which is what we would like to talk with the Council about. Other members of the Committee for this 
movement will also be present to discuss with the Council. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 

 


